
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT 7.30 P.M. ON 07.05.19
5.1  APOLOGIES
Cllr. Sion Ifor Williams, Steffan Jones.
5.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Emrys Jones (Chairman), Sian Edwards (Vice Chairman), Edward Williams, John Ellis Williams, John Ceri Evans, Sion Ifor Williams, Mike Tregenza,  Steffan Chambers, Edward Griffiths, Eryl Jones-Williams.
The Chairman welcomed Mrs Meinir Thomas and her husband to the meeting so as to discuss the way forward to re-establish the Youth Club in the village. Mrs Thomas stated that she was willing to run the Club but that she had been mislead by Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams following the meeting in March when he had stated to her that the Community Council had no interest in the Youth Club, and following a visit from the Chairman she had been made aware that this fact was not true. An apology was given by Cllr. Jones Williams for misleading everyone with regard to this. It was unanimously agreed to work together with Mrs Thomas to re-establish the Youth Club and start to run it from September onwards and Cllr. Steffan Chambers agreed to carry out enquiries of what was needed during the next few months. Mr. & Mrs Thomas were thanked for coming to meet the Council.

The Standing Orders were suspended during the above discussion so that Mrs Thomas could take part in the discussion.

5.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
The Chairman extended the Council’s condolances with the family of the late Mrs Olwen Lewis who had been the Clerk of this Council from 1987 to 2004.

The Chairman extended the Council’s condolances with the family of the late Mr. Roy Pitman who had been very active with the local gardening club.

The Chairman extended the Council’s congratulations to Hefin, Elwyn and Robert John Evans (Eithinfynydd Brothers) who had been elected Presidents of the Welsh Black Cattle Society for the coming year.

5.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on March 5th and April 2nd 2019 were found to be correct. 
5.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
There were no matters arising from the minutes
5.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Nobody had a declaration of interest to make on any matter.
5.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reported that since the last meeting he had attended the following:- 1st 9-1.00pm Caernarfon meeting with senior officers re-care, adult and children's services. 10th 1.30-4.30 Scrutiny Forum, Penrhyn. 6-8  School Governors training Plas Talybwlch. 11th licensing Caernarfon Ysgol Ardudwy Governors 7-830, Village Hall committee 8.45-9.39. 17th village hall 2-4. 

During April it became clear that there will be major changes in the care system. As 18% of all properties in Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont are involved with care in various aspects, family carers, etc, the changes will effect this ward. Under Welsh Government guidelines half of all care packages have to go to the private sector and half to the local authority. Gwynedd has been split into different areas whereas some will be all private and some will be all council. The final decision will be made by the Cabinet. But there are concerns amongst the staff as many have changed from 
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the private sector to the council. Initial reports are that this area will stay with the council, but that depends on the Cabinet. Several meetings have taken place and councillors have been kept informed with a meeting on 20th May to voice concerns. As part of cuts and savings many committees meetings have been reduced including standards, democratic etc. Concerns were expressed at a village hall meeting that there was a bulge in the retaining wall of the village hall. Highways have recommended that there should be a structural report and in the meantime no parking near the cafe. I have asked the local highways engineer to look at the need to repaint road marking and warning in the Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont main roads. Specialist engineers have been consulted regarding the school signs in the village. Aled Williams has been officially appointed as the new head of Ysgol Ardudwy and the post of deputy head is being advertised. The schools management team is being extended to include an extra staff member. Exclusion of pupils training was most informative with guidance on how the exclusions have to be dealt with. The clerk is the most important part of any hearings and parents have the right to challenge exclusions. I am looking into complaints about the large Welsh Water lorries damaging the private road to the sewage works past the Cadwgan. As many as 5,. 35 ton lorries use the road daily and large deep potholes are appearing, local residents fill in the pot holes but they re-appear straight away. Residents feel that Welsh Water should repair the pot holes as they create them. I would like the support of the community council to follow up the concerns which include walkers, cyclists and horse riders regarding the pot holes. The new chairman of the village hall has been seeking the planning conditions for the village hall car park. What is clear that approval was given for parking for hall users. The committee gam is on Thursday  9th May. A booklet has been prepared by Gwynedd council and health groups regarding mental health. I was involved with Alun Elidir in highlighting mental health amongst farmers and 'the need to talk' about problems. The results were that this new book on 'Looking after myself' has been published. Details on Gwynedd Web page, www.gwynedd.llyw.cymru/lookingaftermyself. Cllr Freya Bentham, Harlech has won the young Entrepreneur of the year award by the Federation of Small Businesses last year. The 2019 awards will be held on 20th May at the new Highland Railway Station in Caernarfon. May 8th is the last day for registering postal votes for the European election, proxy votes closing date is 15th May at 5 pm.www.gov.uk/register-to-voteI have not yet checked the new railway timetables. I will raise any issues at the joint Cambrian and Shrewsbury/Aberystwyth meeting in Machynlleth this Friday. I want to thank Annwen for the hard work she undertook as chairman of Gwynedd Council for the past 12 months and the many functions she undertook. I am available on 01341242758, 07340035378 or e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com or cynghorydd.eryljones-williams@gwynedd.llyw.cymru

5.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Demolish existing lean-to garage with zinc roof and construction of replacement garage with slate roof – Ty’n Coed, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/31C)

Support this application.

Siting of static caravan for use as manager’s accommodation during open season (1st March – 14th January) - Murmur yr Afon, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/199Q)

Support this application.

Demolition of UPVC conservatory and replace with a pitched roof extension – Coed Mawr, 3 Wern Fach, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/311D)

Support this application.

Planning Applications with decisions received on them 
None come to hand since last meeting
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5.9  MATTERS ARISING

A   Election of Officers for the year 2019/20:-
Chairman:- Cllr. Emrys Jones
Vice Chairman:- Cllr. Sian Edwards
Elin Humphries Committee:- Cllr. Edward Griffiths

 Planning sub committee:- Full Council

Finance sub committee:- Full Council

Cemetery sub committee:- Chairman, Vice Chairman, Cllrs. John Ellis Williams and  Steffan Jones 

Benches sub committee:- Chairman, Vice Chairman, Cllrs. Edward Williams and Sion Ifor Williams

Car park sub committee:- Chairman, Vice Chairman, Cllrs. John Ellis Williams,Edward Williams and John Ceri Evans

One Voice Wales:- Chiarman and Cllr. Steffan Chambers

Public footpaths:- Chairman, Vice Chairman, Cllrs. Edward Williams, Sion Ifor Williams and Edward Griffiths

Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure:- Cllrs. Edward Griffiths and Steffan Jones

 Village hall committee:- Chairman, Cllrs. Edward Williams, Steffan Chambers and  Edward Griffiths

 Primary School Governor:- Cllr. Michael Tregenza
B   Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £41,785.64 since the start of last’s year financial year and this was  £3,614.76 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year and this was because the cost ofcutting the grass of the public footpaths was not as much as what had been earmarked (£1,500 earmarked and the spend was £960), or the cost of cutting the grass in the cemeteries (£3,500 earmarked and the spend was £2,005) and no cost has been with the public seats (£1,000 earmarked). The Clerk distributed copies of the Council’s budget plan for the year 2019/20 to the Members that were present and they went through this plan. It was agreed to adopt this plan for the year ahead. It was further reported since the start of the new financial year that £983.48 had been spent and this was £1,866.52 less expenditure than what was earmarked in the budget and this was because no expense had been made mainly with grass cutting the various location and also no expense had occurred with the cemetery.
C   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers  stated there was nothing further to report with regard to the above as no meeting had been held since the last Council meeting.
D   Village Hall
It was made known that the AGM of the above committee was being held on the 9th of this month. The Chairman reported that he had received an invoice from Williams Bros for the work they had carried out on the main entrance to the hall and the Clerk reported further that the Council had agreed to pay for this work to be done in their meeting last October. It was agreed to pay this invoice. Also it was made known that the Council usually give £1,500 as a financial contribution to the above committee in May and therefore it was agreed to also pay this.

E   Develop Car Park
The Clerk reported that no further details had been received with regard to the above development since been made aware that it was going to Apeal.

F   Inspection of bus shelters, cemeteries and play parks
Cllr. Mike Tregenza  reported that he had carried out the above inspection on behalf of the Council with Cllr. Jonathan Greenfield and he reported as follows – the bus shelter in Talybont was alright and that the flowers looked lovely. The bus shelter in the village was alright and also the one by Glan Rhos was tidy, Penybont garden was very 
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tidy but new seats were needed and it was stated that this matter was in hand, Parc Morlo was very tidy but the rubbish bin needed emptying and the Chairman stated that he had this matter in hand. The old play park was fine, the play park in Pentre Uchaf was fine but there was a need to refurbish some of the play equipment and Cllr. Edward Williams stated that he had been looking on line and had found a company that refurbish play equipment and he agreed to deal with this matter,  moles were to be seen at the bottom of the field and it was agreed to contact Mr. John Barrott with regard to this matter, the small gate by the lower entrance was broken and that the bins had not been emptied and it was reported that there was now an agreement in place between the Council and Gwynedd Council to empty the bins once a week from now on. The public cemetery was fine and also Llanddwywe and Llanenddwyn cemeteries were tidy but there was concern that ivy was growing on the grave stones and there was a need to remove it so as to prevent the stones from falling and it was agreed to ask Mr. Gary Coats to carry out this work. Cllr. Sian Edwards agreed to carry out the inspection next month.
G   Board Meeting Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure
It was reported that there was no information with regard to the meeting of the above and that the next meeting will be held on the 20th of June. It was agreed to pay half the precept proposal of £5,182.75.
5.10  CORRESPONDANCE
None had come to hand since the last Council meeting.
5.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £20,094.30 in the current account, £7,557.94 in the reserve account and £94.75 in the Chairman’s account.
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes  -   £147.00 (wages) + £131.97 costs = £278.97 
Mr. Nigel Ferguson      -  £112.00  – annual fee for administration of Council website

BHIB Insurance          -  £1,759.31 –  Council’s insurance

Evergreen                     -   £280.00  -  cut grass of public cemetery and Llanenddwyn & Llanddwywe cemeteries

Mr. Gareth J. Williams -  £136.00 -   cut grass in Morlo Park, Penybont Garden and around Talybont toilets  x 2

Mr. Gary Martayn        -  £700.00 -    cut grass of both play parks and arond benches x 4 and football field x 4

Wiliams  Brothers     -  £1,032.00 -    repair work to the main entrance of the hall
Monies received since last meeting
Gwynedd Council - £17,500.00 – half the precept
Applications for financial support

Meirionnydd  YFC                   -    £250.00  

Village Hall Committee          - £1,500.00 – half the annual contribution

Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure  - £5,182.75 – half the precept proposal

The Clerk/Treasurer explained that the previous cheque that had been sent to Meirionnydd YFC following the meeting on the 5th March had not been received by the Association and therefore she had cancelled it. It was agreed to send them another cheque.
Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £164.00 - translation services
The Treasurer distributed copies of the accounts for the year ending 31st March 2019 to every Member present. The Members went throught the accounts carefully and they all accepted the accounts. The accounts book was signed by the Chairman and the Clerk.
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5.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
Wanted to know why the work of placing double yellow lines on the main road had not been carried out.
On behalf of the football club Cllr. Steffan Chambers stated they were grateful for the new goals.

Refresh signs on next month’s agenda.

SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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